Friends of 

Melingriffith Water Pump 
MINUTES

 of the Meeting

7.00pm 23rd April 2009

at the Llandaf North Rugby Club

Present:- 
 

Chris Powell Culture Leisure and Parks Conservation Officer

chpowell@cardiff.gov.uk
Phil Hodge, Oak Cottage, general interest and support

hodgeoakcottage@talktalk.net
Albyn Austin FOFF member, interest in industrial heritage

albynautin@tiscali.co.uk

Stephanie Wilkins Chair of Friends of Hailey Park

stephanie.wilkins@hotmail.co.uk
Alastair Raymant   Engineering background, local resident, interest and support
alastairraymant@f2s.com
Robin Williams Oxford House Industrial History Society (OHIHS). 

Worked on last restoration project.

crgwilliams@googlemail.com
Steve Rowson  Chairman of Oxford House Industrial History Society

stephen.rowson@ntlworld.com
Brian Rogers  

brian@ty-mawr.demon.co.uk
Aled Evans

aled.evans@tesco.net
Roger Evans  20 614521

John Griffiths

Apologies:-

John Williams

	ITEM NO.
	
	ACTION BY

	
	Stephanie said the main purpose of the meeting was to update the meeting on progress and confirm the draft constitution that had been approved by the Council.  Officers could then be appointed.
	

	
	Introductions

People introduced themselves 
	

	1.4.09
	Apologies

See list at start of the minutes
	

	2.4.09
	Minutes of the previous meeting on 17th June 2008.

These were accepted. 
	

	3.4.09
	Matters Arising from the Minutes:

 These would be covered during the meeting.
	

	4.4.09
	Update on Progress on restoration of the Melingriffith Pump: 

Chris Powell outlined the background that led to the setting up of the group.  He then said that £50,000 had been allocated by the Council and discussions had taken place with CADW.  They had offered to provide matching funds.  

The vegetation had been cleared from the site.  A consultant, OPUS, had been appointed after a tender process, and they had produced an excellent report on the condition of the pump and what needed to be done.  Oxford House had provided technical information and support.  The cast iron was generally in good condition, the steel OK but the wood mostly needed replacing.  They thought that the easiest way to restore the pump would be to repair it off-site.  Tenders for this work had been issued and repairs would need to be agreed with CADW.  The existing oak would probably be replaced with a tropical hardwood as it would last longer.  

There would also be repairs to the masonry, the sluices and silt removal.  Also an annual maintenance budget of perhaps £5,000 would be required. The response to the tender was awaited. 

In the longer term it was hoped to fit an electric motor to enable the pump to be demonstrated.


	

	5.4.09
	Role of the Friends Group:
This was envisaged as raising and maintaining public awareness and interest in the pump.  For instance the TV coverage about the group and future coverage of the removal of the wheel for restoration.
	

	6.4.09
	Friends of Melingriffith Pump issues: Constitution

The draft constitution was formally accepted.
	 

	7.4.09
	Appointment of Officers:

Officers were agreed – see attached table
	

	8.4.09
	Committee Meetings:

Quarterly meetings were proposed on the third Thursday of the month.

The next two dates were: 16th July and 15th October

Meetings would be at 7.30 pm at the Llandaff North Rugby Club   
	Stephanie to book the times with the club.

	9.4.09
	Membership Fee:

It was decided to set a nominal cost of £3 per year. 

Stephanie agreed to produce a membership form
	Stephanie to produce a membership form

	10.4.09
	Friends of Melingriffith Pump issues: Logo

It was agreed that the local Melingriffith primary school be asked to design a logo.


	Alastair to discuss with the Head

	11.05.09
	Promotion:

A website was proposed. Steve Rowson agreed to provide help with historical information.

http://friendsofmelingriffithwaterpump.weebly.com/  comments welcome
An evening event in June was proposed

Discuss promotion with Herian, part of Cadw,
	Website -  Alastair and Stephanie 

Stephanie

Phil Hodge

	12.05.09


	Any Other Business:

There was a proposal to set up a heritage trail beside the route of the old canal, and obviously the pump would be an important feature.

The fate of the old bridge was raised.  Robin said he thought the best solution would be to mount it on a plinth in the fenced area, as it would be unsuitable for further use as a bridge due to its age and condition.  It was dated 1841 and had been probably been made at Merthyr, either at Plymouth or Cyfartha Ironworks.  The plinth could be made and the bridge moved when a crane was present on site for the pump restoration. 
	Chris Powell to note

	13.05.09


	Date and Time of Next Meeting

It was suggested that a meeting on the site of the pump be held at 7pm on Thursday 21st May to clean up the signs.

Access would be required and a Council officer would need to be present.

Stephanie and Albyn were both on holiday that week.

The next committee meeting would be at

7.30pm at the Llandaff North Rugby Club on 16th July
	Chris and Phil to liaise on this.



	Name
	Position 

	Stephanie Wilkins
	Chairperson

	Phil Hodge
	Vice-chairperson

	Albyn Austin
	Secretary

	Alastair Raymant
	Treasurer

	John Williams
	Executive Committee

	Roger Evans
	Executive Committee

	Brian Rogers
	Executive Committee

	Aled Evans
	Executive Committee

	Steve Rowson and Robin Williams
	Executive Committee

Advisory
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